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War casualties may include morality debate 
By Father Richard P. McBrien 
Syndicated columnist 

As I begin this week's column, a suspen
sion of hostilities 4s in effect in the Persian 
Gulf and all signs point to a permanent 
cease-fire. The allied forces have suc
cessfully liberated Kuwait and have 
destroyed Iraq's offensive military 
capability. •_ 

But this happy outcome was not achieved 
without casualties. Although the number of 
allied killed and wounded was 
"remarkably light" — as one military 
commander put it — each death is an 
ultimate human tragedy for the victim and 
the heaviest of crosses to bear for the griev
ing loved one left behind. 

The number of Iraqi soldiers killed or 
wounded may exceed 100,000. When one 
thinks of all the lives affected by those 
deaths, one begins to grasp the real enormi
ty of that terrible statistic. 

Add to these the numbers of innocent 
civilians killed or maimed in Kuwait, in 
Saudi Arabia, and in Israel — by torture 
and murder, by bombing, by Scud missile 
attacks, and by war-related accidents. 

Add to these human tragedies die 
tremendous environmental damage done to 
the Persian Gulf by the massive and 
deliberate oil spill and to the atmosphere by 
the torching of hundreds of Kuwaiti oil 
wells. It will be years before an ecological 
balance can be restored. 

And then there are the still incalculable 
costs — In the billions and billions of 
dollars — that will be required for the 
reconstruction of Iraq and Kuwait, for all 
those high-tech weapons that were 
deployed so effectively (some 91,000-plus 
sorties by the U.S. Air Force alone, dropp
ing weapons each of which cost more than 
tire houses we live in or dream about living 
in), and for die general material support of 
the 500,000 troops engagedvin the Persian 
Gulf these past several mrjnths. 

Add to all these casualties and costs 
something still more incalculable; namely, 
the long-term effects ofj the humiliation 
suffered by Iraq, the Palestinians and 
millions of other Arabs ini die region. Will 

Council begins to look for a way to arrest Jesus 
By Cindy Bassett 
Courier columnist 

After Jesus raised Lazarus from the 
dead, some of the Pharisees who had 
witnessed the miracle set off immediately 
for Jerusalem. It was odd, but nowhere in 
dieir discussion was there any mention diat 
a man who had been dead four days was 
now alive. Their minds were nearly con
sumed with other thoughts. 

"If we don't do somediing, die people 
will seek to make Jesus a king," one of 
mem said. 

"And if the Romans hear about this, 
they will come and take away our temple 
and our power!" said another. 

"That's ridiculous! Why should we all 
have to suffer because of some crazy pro
phet? ' ' another one added. 

When dtey arrived back in the city, the^e 
Pharisees went to see Caiaphas — the high 
priest that year. After he had listened to iill 
of their complaints against Jesus, Caiaphas 
suggested: " I will convene the Sanhedrin 
and we will see if mere are enough charges 
against Jesus to arrest him.' ' 

Seventy members of the Jewish Council 
gathered at the request of Caiaphas. As 
was the custom, everyone had an oppor
tunity to speak about me subject in ques
tion. There didn't seem to be anyone pre
sent who hadn't heard about Jesus. And 
each one of the council members seemed to 

THE BIBLE CORNER 
have something to say about the problem. 

"Just the other day, I saw Jesus drive out 
me moneychangers and me vendors from 
the temple area," a wealmy lawyer said. 
"These vendors contribute to our temple 
tax. Jesus is bad for business!" 

"Bad for business or not, that certainly 
isn't somediing that we can arrest him 
for," another leading Pharisee added. "I 
think this Jesus suffers from delusions of 
grandeur. I heard him claim that he could 
rebuild our temple in three days! Our tem
ple took more man 40 years to build!'' 

' 'Jesus is nothing more man the son of a 
poor carpenter," another said. "And yet, I 
heard him reading from the Scriptures'as if 
he were some sort of authority.'' 

"Authority? If Jesus is an aumority on 
Scriptures, he certainly has no regard for 
our laws". He healed on the Sabbath.'' • 

Samuel, one of the chief priests, stood up 
and waited for silence as the question that 
was asked hung still unanswered in the air. 
' 'Jesus is a tfireat because he claims to be 
God's son. H© has promised all of those 
who follow him forgiveness of sins and 
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eternal life in his new kingdom.'' 
"That's blasphemy! No.one but God can 

forgive sins!' I 
"There are some who bay that Jesus is 

me Messiah. After they heard about this 
supposed miracle with Lazarus, many 
more people will become his followers. I 
say that we get rid of both Jesus and this 
Lazarus, too!" 

Caiaphas, who had remained silent 
through all of the discussion among the 
council members, finally stood and mo
tioned for silence. 

"Don't be such fools! Do you want to br
ing our whole nation down because of one 
man? It is better for Jesus to die for the 
people instead of -destroying all mat we 
have built for ourselves," Caiaphas said. 

So from that day on, the Jewish leaders 
looked for an opportunity to arrest Jesus. It 
was nearly time for the annual Passover 
and many felt certain mat Jesus and his 
followers would come to me temple in 
Jerusalem for the celebration. 

An order was given that if Jesus was seen 
in the city, his sighting was to be reported 
at once. For his part, Caiaphas warned me 
priests and elders to be cautious. 

"This Jesus *is very popular with me 
people. If we aren't careful, there will be a 
riot if they see their leader taken 
prisoner," he said. 

ESSAYS IN THBOLOGY 

there be reprisals in the form of terrorist at
tacks, assassinations or other forms of 
socially and politically disruptive activity? 

And yet these are not the only casualties 
and costs of the war in the Persian Gulf. 
There is still one more: the practical end of 
all debate or even concern about the 
morality of the war. 

Before die beginning of hostilities we 
had such a debate, and it was bom vigorous 
and extensive, occurring primarily in both 
houses of Congress, but also on die edito
rial and op-ed pages of our major 
newspapers, on television and radio talk-
show, in magazines, and in the religious 
community. 

Among the participants in that debate 
were our own U.S. Cadiolic bishops, who 
submitted carefully crafted letters to the 
president of the United States and the sec
retary of state, in November and again in 
January I just before the bombing of 
Baghdad! 

The bishops had raised a question about 
proportionality. Would the liberation of 
Kuwait by military force be proportionate 
to the casualties and other costs of such a 
war, or was there anodier, more deliberate 
alternative; namely, die continued imposi
tion of sanctions? 

Once the authorization for war was pass
ed by Congress and once President Bush 
ordered the bombing one" day after the 
deadline imposed by the United Nations, 
the overwhelming majority of Americans 
closed ranks in support of the president and 
me troops in the Persian Gulf. 

After the successful outcome of the war 
in the Persian Gulf, we1 may be tempted to 
use pr threaten to use our new-found 
military power too quickly to resolve 
difficult international problems. 

If indeed our success in the Persian Gulf 
has made it more difficult for us to engage 
in a serious, ongoing debate about the 
morality of war, then mat may be this 
war's worst casualty of all. 
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